
Minutes of February 24, 2010   Francestown Waste Disposal Commission 
 
Meeting opened at 7:05pm 
 
In Attendance:  Becky Moul, Sara Cox and Scott Carbee. 
Absent: Cathy Gombas and Paul Ellis 
 
Discussion was held as to the quote we rec’d for $139,000. Sara has the prints now and is having Jeff Cox look at 
them. He will be looking for overall quote and what we can do to accomplish the same objective at a lower cost. 
We collectively decided it would be a good idea to give the prints to the following local contractors (one at a time): 
Bixby Construction 
Bub Rokes 
Eric Grenier 
Mill Village Restoration 
Paul Knight 
Blair Hardwick 
We will ask them to quote the prints and also look at what can be done to cut costs. 
Sara will bring the prints back for the next meeting March 15th. 
 
Becky presented a posting notice for the WDC monthly meetings. It will take the place of having to post every 
month. Scott motions we accept the posting notice, Sara seconds; all in favor. It will go up after the 9th of March. 
 
Sara makes a strong argument for reduce. In the next Talkin’ Trash there will be an article on Reduce, Reuse, 
Recycle. 
 
Household Hazardous Waste Day (HHWD): We have the support of the Conservation Commission for holding a 
Household Hazardous Waste Day on an annual basis. It was voted anonymously on the Feb. 1, 2010 meeting the 
WDC attended. Scott made a presentation to the Fire Dept on Feb 17, 2010. They too give their support for an 
annual HHWD.  
It is a real safety issue. 
Becky will contact Chief Kulgren and Bob Lundgrin and ask each to prepare a one minute or so statement why they 
support the HHWD and putting the $5000 back in the budget for this service. 
Becky will start when they get to the Transfer Station budget at Town Meeting by motioning to put $5000 back in 
the HHWD budget line item. Someone from our commission will second and the discussion will begin.  
 
Both Becky and Scott’s terms are up. Both plan on re-joining the Commission. We do need to replace Paul Ellis 
though. Becky has suggested contacting the young John Arnold. Sara & Scott agreed he is approachable, young, a 
male and first & foremost a true believer in recycling. 
 
We have checks made out to NH the Beautiful for the green recycle bins. We would like to get signs made with 
that money and pay the Garden Club back from the misc. budget line. Sara is going to figure out the bin money and 
checks. She will report back next month. 
 
Next Meeting is March 15, 2010; 7:00 pm at Town Offices Meeting Room.  
 
Scott motions to adjourn.  Sara seconds, all in favor. 
Meeting adjourned at 8:40 pm 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Becky Moul 
 


